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October 2017 

Shire of Tammin 
Phone: 

 (08) 9637 0300 

 

Email:  
shire@tammin.wa.gov.au 

 
Website: 

www.tammin.wa.gov.au 

Office hours:  
Monday - Friday 
9.00am - 4.00pm 

‘Our Aim is Progress’ 

Monthly news  

from your  

council 

Refuse Site Opening Hours 

Thursday & Saturday 9.00am - 1.00pm 

Tammin Markets 

Tammin Markets will 

not be set up at the 

Tammin Roadhouse 

on Saturday, 25th  

November. All market 

stallholders will be set 

up at the Tammin 

FUSE Festival at  

Donnan park.  

Please see adjacent 

poster for more  

information. 

%20shire@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
www.tammin.wa.gov.au%20
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From the Office... 

Admin Officer - Licensing  

Unfortunately, all licensing transactions will be unavailable from Monday the 20th 

November 2017 until Friday the 24th November 2017 reopening on Monday 27th 

November 2017. We apologise for any inconvenience this may cause. 

The next closest licensing agencies are either Kellerberrin CRC or Cunderdin CRC 

who we’re sure would be more than happy to help.  

Rates & Debtors Officer - Change of Dates 

Brooke, who is our Rates and Debtors Officer has decided to change her working 

days in Tammin from Wednesday and Friday to Thursday and Friday starting from 

late October. This will allow Brooke to have two consecutive days in Tammin, which 

will allow her to solve any problems quicker.  

 
If you have any queries, please don't hesitate  Brooke on 9637 0300, either  
Thursday or Friday. 

Rates Prize Winners 

For all ratepayers who paid their rates in full before the due date went in the  

running to win one of three prizes. 

Congratulations to all of the winners below: 

 2 Night weekend stay for 2 people including a full buffet breakfast every morn-
ing at the Quality Hotel Ambassador Perth in a ‘Premium Deluxe Room’ valued 

at $560.00 - Gavin & Gemma Charlton  

 2 Double passes to see the West Australian Symphony Orchestra: Asher Fisch 
Conducts Schumann on Saturday 18th November 2017 at the Perth Concert 

Hall valued at $364.00 - Val McMillan  

 A $250.00 Bendigo Bank account - Harold Bennet  
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Message from the CEO 

Dear Community Members, 

As most of you are probably aware I have recently resigned from the  
position of Shared CEO with the Shires of Tammin and Cunderdin  
finishing on Friday 17th November. 

I will be taking up the position of CEO with the Shire of Laverton on  
Monday 4th December and begin the next chapter of my career. 

I am most appreciative for the Council providing me with the opportunity 
to be employed by the Shire of Tammin in the shared role and have  
thoroughly enjoyed the challenges presented. 

It has been a very positive experience working with the Tammin Council, 
staff and wider community and I am pleased to be leaving with the Shire 
in a sound position and with some exciting projects on the table for the 
next few years. 

Best wishes for your ongoing endeavours and I am sure the strong and 
positive energy from the Tammin community will help the town and Shire 
be sustainable into the future. 

The Councils have appointed Mr Stephen Tindale as Interim CEO whilst 
the CEO recruitment process is carried out. Stephen is a very  
experienced local government CEO, having worked in many capacities 
throughout the state in his very successful LG career, and I’m sure will 
be a great asset to the two Shires whilst in the chair. 

Regards, 

Peter. 
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2018 Council Meeting Dates  

January – no council meeting 

Thursday 22nd February  

Thursday 22nd March – Yorkrakine Hall  

Thursday 26th April  

Thursday 24th May  

Thursday 28th June  

Thursday 26th July  

Thursday 23rd August  

Thursday 27th September  

Thursday 22nd November  

Tuesday 18th December  
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Works & Services Report  

 

 Bungulla North Road shoulder grading  

 Tammin Wyalkatchem road section of shoulder grading  

 Youering Road - Gravel sheeting section from Wyola North Road 

 Maintenance grading rural roads in progress 

 

Tammin Multi Purpose Courts 

Tender has been awarded, the contractors have been onsite for the preliminary site 

inspection and the scope of works have been discussed and finalised, the  

earthworks are due to start soon. 

Greg Stephens  
Manager of Works & Services  

0437 371 101  
works@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Administration Office Garden Beds 

Councillors and staff have received many comments recently in regards to the  

flower beds at the front of the Shire Administration Office. 

Please note that Council has recently engaged the services of an Urban Design 

company to prepare a landscape plan for the Tammin Town site. Included, but not 

limited to, as part of this planning is the flower beds, former tennis area, town site 

entry features, public open space, and the Kadjininy Kep. 

Once the plan has been prepared and presented to Council for consideration it is 

proposed that will be advertised for community comment prior to being  

implemented. 

We request that you please be patient and work with us with this process which will 

help improve the visual amenity of the Tammin Town site. 

Thank you and kind regards, 

Peter Naylor 
Chief Executive Officer  
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Licensing Transactions 

The Shire of Tammin wishes to advise that all licensing  

transactions are available every Monday - Friday 9am - 4pm. 

Restricted Burning Period, Firebreaks & Harvest Vehicle  

Movement Bans. 
 

Restricted burning period: 15th October 2017—31st October 2017 (Burning permit required) 

Prohibited burning period: 1st November 2017—14th February 2018 (NO burning permitted) 

Restricted burning period: 15th February 2018— 15th March 2018  (Burning permit required) 

 

Burning permits can be obtained from:  

Haydn Dixon (Chief BFCO)   PH: 0429 045 205 

Shayne Mackin (Deputy CBFCO)  PH: 0428 238 027 

Tim York (Deputy CBFCO)  PH: 0427 737 113 

 

All firebreaks must be prepared on or before the 1st November 2017 (or within 14 days of 

you becoming the owner / occupier of a property, should this be after that date) and main-

tained clear of flammable material up to and including the 1st day of April 2018. 

Harvest and vehicle movement bans will be applied by the Chief Bush Fire Control Officer 

when weather conditions indicate it is necessary.  

A text message will be sent out to registered mobile phones.  

If you wish to receive an SMS, please register your mobile number and name at the 

Shire Office.  
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Animal Registrations 

Please remember that your cat and dog registrations were due by 

the 31st October 2017. Please find the 2017/18 animal registration 

fees and charges on the Shire of Tammin website.  
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The Regional Athlete Travel Subsi-
dy Scheme 

 

The Athlete Travel Subsidy Scheme (ATSS) assists talented regional 
athletes with out-of-pocket travel and accommodation costs associated 
with competing at regional, state and national championships or events 
that fall within the performance pathway controlled by the recognised 
SSA / NSO.   

Regional athletes apply online through the Department of Sport and 
Recreation website for Round 1 of 2017/18 from Monday 16 October 
2017 to Friday 17 November 2017 for eligible events with start dates 
from 15 May 2017 to 15 December 2017. (http://www.dsr.wa.gov.au/
funding/individuals/athlete-travel-subsidy-scheme). 

Please note that Category 2 (national squad attending national team  
selection events) is no longer eligible for subsidy support. 

Please refer to the Department’s website for further details, the  
Guidelines and sport specific pathway mapping documents to assist you 
understanding which of your sport’s squads/events are eligible.  

Please direct enquiries to Wheatbelt Office–wheatbelt@dlgsc.wa.gov.au 
or 9690 2400 or contact the dedicated ATSS enquiry email: travelsubsi-
dy@dlgsc.wa.gov.au 

http://www.dsr.wa.gov.au/funding/individuals/athlete-travel-subsidy-scheme
http://www.dsr.wa.gov.au/funding/individuals/athlete-travel-subsidy-scheme
mailto:wheatbelt@dlgsc.wa.gov.au
mailto:travelsubsidy@dlgsc.wa.gov.au
mailto:travelsubsidy@dlgsc.wa.gov.au
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Know your Council 

President   Michael Greenwood (2021) crgreenwood@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Deputy President  Donald Thomson (2019)  crthomson@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Councillor   Carol Crane (2019)   crcrane@tammin.wa.gov.au   

Councillor   Glenice Batchelor (2019)  crbatchelor@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Councillor   Tania Daniels (2021)  crdaniels@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Councillor   Nick Caffell  (2021)   crcaffell@tammin.wa.gov.au 

*Year in bracket denotes expiry of elected term. 

 

Know your Staff 

Chief Executive Officer     Peter Naylor  ceo@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Manager Finance & Administration  Kelsey Pryer  sfo@tammin.wa,gov.au  

Manager of Works & Services  Greg Stephens works@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Leading Hand    Pat McDermott lh@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Administration & Finance    Georgie Crane admin@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Rates/Debtors Officer   Brooke Jasper  rates@tammin.wa.gov.au 

(Thursdays & Fridays only) 

 

  Next Council meeting: Thursday, 23rd November 2017, 5:00pm, Council Chambers 

 

Other Staff/Services 

Rangers (WA Contract Ranger Services)       

Matt Sharpe  0459 678 154    

Jodie Taylor  0473 387 368   

wacontractrangerservices@hotmail.com   

Town Planning     Building/EHO  

Jacky Jurmann     Tim Jurmann  

0448 009 037     0448 014 022 

jacky.jurmann@gmail.com    tim@crowecertification.com 

crgreenwood@tammin.wa.gov.au%20%20
crthomson@tammin.wa.gov.au%20%20
crgreenwood@tammin.wa.gov.au%20%20
crmccreery@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
crbell@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
crbell@tammin.wa.gov.au%20

